# Northfield Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes December 9, 2015 5:00 pm

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 pm

Attendance: Jeremy Underwood, Suzanne Handren, John Faille and Brian Winslow

Guests: None

Secretary: Bridget Hammond

Minutes: Minutes were reviewed.

# Treasurers Report:

Suzanne is reviewing account lines as there have been some errors paying invoices out from the wrong lines.

A new check to the Golf Course for pool use for the summer program will be reissued as the Golf Course never received the first one.

Need to reimburse Erin Thayer payment for her daughter's basketball registration fee as she will not be playing.

#### **Disbursements**

Abby Churchill \$345.00 Weight Room wages 23 hours BSN \$151.99 basketballs and scorebooks

## Deposits

\$45 Basketball Registration fee - Pinkham

### Weight Room:

Scheduling issues due to wrestling season. Right now Monday, Wednesday and Friday 7-8 pm most Wednesday's should be open between 6:30-7:30 depending if there is practice for the high school. The newspaper has the wrong times listed.

#### Basketball:

All going well. Parent complaints that there aren't good practice balls, we will purchase 6-10 cheap balls for practice use. Parents would like to have t-shirts for the girls teams, recreation bought brand new jersey's and parents are welcome to order team t-shirts at their own expense. School has complained that the exterior door has been left unlocked, toilets aren't being flushed, chairs are being left in the gym and lights have been left on. Jeremy and John will build a cabinet under the stairs outside the cafeteria to store the score board, pinnies, balls and pump. Jersey's will be stored there during the off seasons. The padlock that is on the score board control box will be used to secure the cabinet. T-shirts need to be ordered for the 1/2 team.

## **Outdoor Basketball Court:**

Jeremy heard from Kevin and it seems the Harrington organization is only interested in redoing the basketball court and not interested in building a pickle ball court. Jeremy will continue to try and encourage Kevin to add other features and also talk with the school to see what they'd like included.

#### Winter Events:

Tickets are starting to sell.

Constant Contact Newsletter: No movement

Friends of Northfield: No movement

#### Other:

Spring sports: The baseball league may return to an independent league, expenses are high in Cal Ripken and the expectations of children playing in the town that they reside have not been met along with other issues. The commission will look into options for Girls Softball due to no field to use, low team numbers and other problems.

Next meeting will be January 13, 2016 at 5:00 pm at the Town Hall.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 pm.

SH